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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE 

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC) 

Sunday, February 1, 2009 • Kendade 305 • 7 p.m. 

Participants: 

Jacquelyn “JJ” Archibald, Soccer
Hannah Beatty, Training Room 
Katie Banaszak, Golf
Lydia Bowers, Swimming and Diving
Shea Callahan, Basketball 
Elissa Center, Crew 
Haley Creed, Field Hockey
Sarah Gray, Crew
Kasia Kolodziejczak, Squash 
Missy Hartley, Field Hockey
Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)
Mimi Henry, Field Hockey
Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving 
Lauren Orr, Soccer
Katie Ouellette, Crew
Vika Planson, Lacrosse 

Kate Shafir, Basketball
Tiffany Shute, Golf
Hillela Simpson, Squash
Susanna Wilcox, Lacrosse
Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving
Bianca Young, Lacrosse
[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee's agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Lisa Nash. All members were present as noted above. The following members were absent: Becca Adikes (Cross Country), Erin Cain (Basketball), Lora Ciborowski (Riding), Jo Jo Gutfarb (Riding), Helena Jedziniak (Tennis), Sarah Moore (Tennis), Kara Neidhardt (Volleyball), and Amanda Trask (Volleyball). Katie Banaszak (Golf) and Tiffany Shute (Golf) left at 7:35 p.m.

1. Announcements. 
Ms. Hendricks announced that PJ Moynihan would be taping footage during tonight’s meeting to be used in a recruiting video.
2. ‘Game of the Week’.
 
Ms. Creed (Field Hockey) announced the ‘Game of the Week’ dates for the 2009 spring season and recognized good turn-out at the Squash ‘Game of the Week’ on January 31, 2009. Ms. Creed also presented to the committee the possibility of arranging a van to assist interested students in attending a crew ‘Game of the Week’.
3. NCAA Convention.
Ms. Banaszak (Golf) reported to the committee the voting results of the 2009 NCAA Convention.
4. Scholar-Athlete Reception.
Ms. Simpson (Squash) and Ms. Hendricks announced that the athletic department is moving forward with plans for a scholar-athlete reception for graduating student-athletes. The details regarding speakers, refreshments, and graduation tassels are yet to be determined. Ms. Nash opened to discussion the qualifications necessary to be considered a recipient of this honor.

5. Student-Athlete Organizing Committee.
Ms. Nash announced that nominations are being accepted for a Student-Athlete Organizing Committee for the 2009 NCAA Field Hockey Championship. She directed SAAC representatives to inform their teams and to submit nominations by February 9, 2009.

6. NCAA National SAAC Representative.
Ms. Nash announced a call for nominations for NCAA National SAAC representative. The athletic department will submit to the conference executive director the names of 2-3 interested student-athletes. More information is available on the NCAA website.
7. Daggett Gymnastics Invitational.
Ms. Nash and Ms. Hendricks reminded the committee of the upcoming Daggett Gymnastics Invitational and SAAC Fundraiser on February 6, 2009. They instructed SAAC representatives to notify their teams to assist in preparing Kendall for the Daggett Gymnastics Invitational at 9:00 a.m. on Friday, February 6. Ms. Hendricks stated she would post a sign-up sheet outside of her door.

8. Other Business.
After meeting, the subcommittees present shared their main objectives for spring 2009.  The Community Service subcommittee highlighted plans for a Habitat for Humanity event in March and a Sport Field day in April. The Admissions and Recruiting subcommittee announced their goals of improving Experience MHC and finding ways to make Mount Holyoke more competitive in getting admitted students to attend MHC. The Diversity and Inclusion subcommittee presented their plans to host a Taboo discussion on the identity of the student-athlete and reminded the committee to inform their teams to post their hometown on the ‘Mapletes’ board in Kendall. The Marketing and Promotions subcommittee plans to focus on tying together the upcoming Basketball ‘Game of the Week’ game with their ‘Think Pink’ initiative. The Health and Safety subcommittee reminded the committee that a nutritionist will be on campus on March 4, 2009 to answer questions and inform. SAAC representatives were reminded to share this information with their teams.
9. Future Meetings.

a. Sunday, February 15, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

b. Sunday, March 1, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305
c. Wednesday, March 11, 2009 (7-9 p.m.), Kendade Computer Lab (Grantsmanship Workshop with Alan Bloomgarden)

d. Sunday, March 29, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

e. Sunday, April 12, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

f. Sunday, April 26, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305 

g. Sunday, May 3, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

10. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Nash at 8 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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